

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Hello Fall! This is one of the best times of the year and we have so many family friendly activities planned. Just visit <u>The City of Henderson's website</u> for a full calendar of events.

Last month we attended Pinot and Politics with special guest Governor Joe Lombardo. He shared useful policy insights. This event was hosted by the Henderson Chamber of Commerce.

See you in the community,

Jim



Community Day of Service

I had the great pleasure of participating in our city-wide community day of service alongside many of my colleagues and friends. Thank you to everyone who contributed and helped make our world just a little bit better.



Testing the Transit

As a board member of the Regional Transportation Commission (RTC), I wanted to ride the bus transit system and ask direct questions to the driver, security, and the riders on how things can be improved and what is working right. Thank you to our bus driver Edward and security officer Jeriah for your hard work. Community Outreach is an important component of public service.



Vegas Knight Hawks Celebration



I had the best evening celebrating the championship win of our very own Vegas Knight Hawks. My colleagues Mayor Michelle Romero, Councilman Dan Stewart and Councilwoman Monica Larson joined me for a night of celebrations and good times.

What an honor to be a judge at Foothill High School's Homecoming Parade. They are marching into a new era that builds upon its strong legacy and #OneHill community. Foothill's motto is, "Falcons - Soaring Above and Beyond to a New Level of Excellence." Go Falcons!

Foothill High School Homecoming Parade



New Henderson Housing Development

Henderson continues to grow at an incredible rate. I was honored to attend the groundbreaking on a new housing development by Stephanie and Galleria. The Meriden community will feature a mix of 2- and 3-story townhomes, designed to be affordable for first-time and move-up buyers.



Henderson Police Class Graduation



I recently attended the academy graduation for Henderson Police Class 12. Thank you to the graduates for their commitment to protect and serve our community. We are excited to be welcoming Class 13 to the academy next week with 40+ new officers.

The Cox Communication Computers 2 Kids event at the Boys and Girls Club featured donations of laptops to qualified families and offered a substantial reduction in price to other families. Thank you to Cox for being a valued community partner.

Cox's Computers 2 Kids Event



Morning Meet-Up



Thank you to all who joined Mayor Michelle Romero and me at our latest Morning Meet-Up. It is always a good time to connect with my fellow Ward 1 residents. My October Morning Meet-Up will be Monday, October 20 at 9 a.m. at the Downtown Senior Center at 27 E. Texas Ave.

B.Mahlon Brown Academy of International Studies Visit



It is always a pleasure to visit the wonderful schools throughout our city. I recently spoke at Brown Academy and enjoyed getting to meet the students and teachers.

Toy Story Live in Concert



The Henderson Symphony Orchestra is bringing the magic of Disney and Pixar's Toy Story to the Water Street Plaza on Friday, September 26 at 7 p.m. Bring the whole family and arrive early to grab the best seat in the house on the lawn.

National Night Out



The Henderson Police Department invites you to National Night Out on October 7 at 5 p.m. in the Water Street Plaza. The evening consists of a range of interactive safety demonstrations for the whole family, as well as a variety of community partners and vendors.

Contact Information: Email: jim@jimseebock.com Phone: (702) 810 - 1635